
 

 

 

Monday 6th January 2024 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

School Closure due to Boiler Failure 

 

I am writing to inform you that unfortunately the boilers at the Academy are not functioning correctly. 

Engineers have been onsite but have not managed to resolve the issue. With the temperatures set to remain 

cold, the temperature in classrooms will be unsuitable for learning to take place. 

 

For this reason, I have had to take the decision to close the school to all students on Tuesday 7th January. 

 

Students will be able to access their learning on Tuesday 7th January via class charts, where their teachers 

will set work for them to complete 

 

Hopefully the situation will be resolved in time for the 8th January – we will update you tomorrow.  

 

For the students in Year 11 attending the Drama trip tomorrow this will still go ahead and please meet at the 

Academy for 8.00am. 

 

I would like to apologise for any inconvenience caused, and assure you that we will work to resolve the issue 

as quickly as possible. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Mr J Francies 

 

  

 


